Carrabassett Valley Selectmen’s Meeting

4:00 p.m. Monday January 30th, 2012

At the Town Office
Agenda:

Review and sign 2012 Payroll Warrant(s) #_________ for $__________________________.
Review and sign 2012 Town Expenditure Warrant(s) #_______ for $______________________.

1. MINUTES of the previous meeting (January 12th, 2012) are attached

2. REQUEST TO EXPEND UP TO $7,500 FROM THE GOLF COURSE RESERVE FUND TO HIRE A GOLF COURSE CONSULTANT TO WORK WITH THE TOWN AND THE GREENS COMMITTEE IN DEVELOPING AND CONSTRUCTING A NEW 1.7M GOLF COURSE IRRIGATION PROJECT:  The Town of Carrabassett Valley Golf Course Greens Committee will be meeting at 3:00 p.m. (at the Library) on Friday January 27th to review all the recent research into this proposed project. The “short story” is that we have received a proposal from Forbes Golf Design, LLC to assist the committee in designing and implementing this project. The cost for their services is estimated to be $18,500, of which, $7,500 would be needed to move this project forward in the two months prior to our annual town meeting (vote on this project) so as to allow this project to be completed in the 2012 construction season. Please find attached all the information that has been sent to the Greens Committee that explains this project and this request. 
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

January 12, 2012

Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

Jay Reynolds

John Beaupre

Steve Pierce
Others Present:

Dave Cota

Deb Bowker





Chris Parks

John Norris





Carol Schiller

Erin Luce




Bonnie Stagers
Ronald Stagers




Arthur Pierce





Peter Smith











Bob Luce opened the Selectmen’s meeting at 4:38 p.m.    

Payroll warrants # 55 and #2 for $17,073.59 and $17,148.07 respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrants # 54, 56 and 1 for $56,045.43, $5,769.11 and $112,447.59 respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the December 19, 2011 were reviewed.   A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as written.    A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as written.

Carol Schiller, a property owner/taxpayer in Snowbrook Village attended the meeting to further the discussion to determine if the Town will allow links on the Town website to homeowner associations.  She has been instrumental in Portland to give visibility to neighborhood associations through the city’s website.   Carol was in attendance to provide answers to any questions that may be raised.  She added that the City of Portland also has a disclaimer on their website.    Carol also had a discussion with John Diller to rule out any concerns for others who may be renting their properties on these websites.  She said that she will volunteer her time to lend her expertise.

John Beaupre said that his biggest concern was with the rental component, due to the existing rental businesses in the community.   Carol said that the town can put a disclaimer on the website, but she does not feel that the town ought to censor the information on the website.  Lloyd Cuttler pointed out concerns that there would be numerous layers.    Deb Bowker suggested that if the town pursues this, there ought to be specific criteria about promotion of rentals and other advertising.   Bob Luce said that he is fine if it’s just a simple description of the property, and then there would be a link to get further information. Dave Cota indicated that there may need to be a process initially to set the criteria for what is allowed.   Lloyd asked Carol to provide a dollar figure for any cost involved, in case the Selectmen feel that this ought to go on the warrant for the town meeting.    Bob Luce recommended that if one is listed, then they all be listed.    All Selectmen were in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 5:13 p.m. for the purpose of going into an Informational Meeting concerning the major repair needed on the Narrow Gauge Pathway due to flooding from Hurricane Irene.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Schnorr

